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Thornley with Wheatley Parish Council 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 4 May 2021 

remotely via Zoom 

Present: Mr M Hayhurst  (Chairperson) 

Mrs C Ansbro  (Vice-Chairperson/Clerk) 

  Mrs G Airey (Responsible Finance Officer) 

  Mr P Hallett (Representative on Parish Councils Liaison Cttee) 

  Mrs J Faraday 

  

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Thornley with Wheatley Annual Parish 
Meeting which was being held remotely via Zoom. 

  

Parish 21.1 Apologies for Absence 

There were no apologies for absence. 

Parish 21.2 Declaration of Interests 

There were no declarations of interest. 

Parish 21.3   Minutes of the last Annual Parish meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held on 14 September 2020 were approved and would be 
signed by the Chairman and forwarded to the Clerk 

Parish 21.4   Matters Arising from the meeting held on 14 September 2020 

There were no matters arising. 

Parish 21.5 Chairman’s Annual Report 

The Chairman outlined his Annual Report as follows 

The last twelve months have been very challenging for us all. Due to the pandemic 

the Parish Council have had to conduct all meetings remotely allowing us to 

discuss necessary items of business.   

  

Thankfully the weather last summer was great which did help us throughout 

lockdown.  
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I would like to acknowledge appreciation to all at Little Town for keeping the supply 

of their produce going throughout and also thanks to Ferraris who have kept their 

kitchens open for take out meals.  

  

Despite not be able to arrange any fundraising events, Community Space has 

managed to arrange some funding to continue with the School refurbishment. The 

rewiring has been completed, the indoor toilet macerators have been connected 

and the toilet and hot water at both sinks is fully working.  Some internal walls have 

also been re-plastered and pointed.  

  

It does look like things might be getting a bit more customary from mid May and 

rumour has it that The Derby Arms will be open again at the end of May.  

  

If restrictions continue to be lifted future meetings look like being face to face as 

normality slowly returns.  

 

Parish 21.6 Items raised by Residents of the Parish 

No items had been submitted by residents of the Parish. 

Parish 21.7 Date and Time of Next Meeting 

The next Parish Meeting would be held in May 2022. 

The Parish Meeting closed at 7.15 pm  

 

_____________________________________ _____________________________ 

Signed       Date 

 

 

 


